
Gracious  God,  you plant  new seeds of  fa i th ,  hope and
love  in  our  hearts .

Bless  us  wi th  eyes  that  t ruly  see .
Bless  us  wi th  ears  that  t ruly  hear .

Bless  us  wi th  hearts  that  are  r ich  so i l  for  your  Word.
May God cont inue  to  lead us .

As our  l ives  are  formed in  fa i th ,  hope and love  in  the
l ight  of  Chr is t .

In the  name of  the  Father ,  and of  the  Son,  and of  the
Holy Spir i t .

Amen.

C
A

N
D

E
LA

C
A

N
D

E
LA

C
A

N
D

E
LA

20 July |  Vol .  9
210 Grimshaw Street,  Greensborough, 3088



A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Famil ies,
Welcome Back to Term 3
Welcome back to St Mary's for Term
3. This is the f irst Candela for Term 3.
I  have loved catching up with you al l
on the crossing. Once again we have a
jam packed, excit ing Term 3. This
term we had Commitment Masses on
the weekend of the 15th/16th July,
Confirmation on the 23rd July at 12pm
and 2.30pm, The Art Exhibit ion &
Grandparents and Special  Friends day
in Week 4, Science week and the
Assumption Mass in Week 6, Book
Week in week 7, and Father’s Day
breakfast in Week 8, as well  as al l  the
regular sporting and learning and
teaching that we provide. We look
forward to seeing you at many of
these events.

Bishop Terry Visit
Yesterday Bishop Terry visited the
Year 6 students to discuss their
understanding of Confirmation. The
students responded posit ively and
also learned a great deal about the
meaning of Confirmation. He left them
with a reflection on ‘Why are they
choosing to be Confirmed? Perhaps 

St. Mary's is a dynamic Catholic community of empowered
learners engaging justly in the world.

this is a question you might discuss with your
child to deepen and support their commitment
to this important Sacrament. I  look forward to
sharing the celebration with you on Sunday.
We pray for our chi ldren who wil l  be receiving
the Sacrament of Confirmation on Sunday.

Parent Teacher Child Conversations
Thank you to the famil ies who supported the
growth of their chi ldren through goal setting
and discussion at the P/T/C Conversations in
Term 2, and Term 3 for some. If  you have not
yet had the opportunity to meet with your
child’s classroom teacher for a P/T/C
conversation, please ensure you contact the
teacher to arrange a mutually convenient t ime.
It  is vital ly important that your chi ld is able to
articulate their strengths and their chal lenges .

Curriculum Resource Materials to Better
Support our Teachers and Learning
I  am pleased to advise that Melbourne
Archdiocese Catholic Schools (MACS) wil l
shortly commence working with schools to
develop high-quality,  comprehensive
curriculum resource materials to better
support our teachers to deliver the F–6
Victorian Curriculum.
This fol lows the overwhelming endorsement of
this approach by teachers across the Catholic
sector in a survey conducted last year.
Research also shows that high-quality
curriculum resources wil l  create more
sustainable workloads for our teachers and
allow them to focus more on teaching and
student engagement, where their t ime and
energy counts the most.
In addit ion, this approach wil l  promote equity
and excellence across MACS schools,  ensuring
all  students have access to evidence-based,
quality-assured, sequenced learning materials
that wil l  help l i ft  their outcomes over t ime.

We anticipate the rol lout of the F–6 resource
materials wil l  be a three-year project.  The
init ial  phase wil l  focus on F–2 Mathematics.
These materials wil l  be made avai lable to us in
Term 4 this year for review and planning
purposes, with implementation in Term 1,
2024.



Working Bee this Saturday 22nd July
Just a reminder that the Working Bee is on this Saturday at 8.30am unti l  12.30pm. It  is
targeted at the Year 1 level however the MaD team and I  bel ieve al l  famil ies should be
able to choose the weekend that suits them best,  to help out at St Mary’s.  Al l  students
received the f lyer today. Please consider attending as there is sand to be shovelled,
and weeding and gardening to be completed. Volunteering any of your t ime is greatly
appreciated. I  look forward to seeing you there.

Australian Primary Principal Association (APPA)
On Sunday 30th July I  wil l  be attending the 2023 Austral ian Primary Principals
Association National Conference (2023 APPA) in Hobart.  I  wil l  be attending with my
fel low North East Zone Principals.  The theme is Refreshing Leadership and Inspir ing
Futures. I  look forward to sharing my learning with you upon my return. Laurina wil l  be
in charge in my absence.

Kiss and Drop at St Mary’s
Just a reminder to al l  famil ies that if  you choose to use the ‘Kiss and Drop’ at the front
of the Administration building, it  is  not a carpark .  Drivers are not to get out of their
cars nor park there prior to pick-up. The students should be ready with their bags to
exit/enter the car ONLY on the left hand side, for safety. Presently many famil ies are
causing Grimshaw St to be blocked due to the length of t ime taken at the Kiss and
Drop. 

Marisa Matthys
Principal

Curriculum Resource Materials to Better Support
our Teachers and Learning
Importantly,  our teachers wil l  retain autonomy to
tai lor curriculum implementation to meet the
individual and local needs of our students.
Teachers wil l  also have opportunit ies to participate
in the development and quality assurance of the
materials.This is an excit ing development for our
school community and clearly demonstrates the
commitment al l  Catholic schools share to
supporting every student to ful ly f lourish in their
learning.

We wil l  keep you informed as this important work
continues.

A Message from the Principal cont.
Marisa Matthys





Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
Prep F

Prep S

Prep K

1MH

1ZB

1B

2V

2M

2B

3P

3L

3C

4V

Amanda T
For your amazing transition to St. Mary’s. You have
shown resilience, determination and a willingness to
learn. Well done on a great start, Amanda. 

Henry N 
For the focus you have demonstrated during learning
tasks. Well done, Henry. 

Lucas G
For always completing learning of a high standard
and giving all new tasks a go. I love your positive
attitude to trying new things. Fantastico Lucas. 

Matilda D
For displaying beautiful handwriting and presentation
for all learning tasks. Well done Matilda keep up the
amazing learning. 

Evan L
For consistently displaying whole body listening when
you are sitting on the mat. What a great role model
you are for showing that you are ready to learn. Keep it
up Evan!

Raymon H
For working hard on learning your sounds and
forming letters correctly. Excellent effort Raymon!

Ashlea
For applying yourself to all that you do. You always
follow instructions and always put in your best effort.
We are very proud of you Ashlea!

Ruben K
For taking on challenges in your learning especially in
Writing. Keep it up Ruben!

Alex C
For demonstrating kindness and empathy towards
your peers. Thank you Alex for making a positive
impact towards our class environment! Well done!

Matthew G
For embracing Maths tasks with enthusiasm and
displaying eagerness when solving challenging
problems. Keep up the amazing work Matthew!

Lucas T
For focusing on your tasks and challenging yourself.
You have shown such dedication to your learning.
Keep it up!

Amelia T
For always demonstrating the 5L’s and showing
dedication by working hard to complete all of your
tasks. Keep up the wonderful work!

William K 
For a wonderful start to Term 3. You have been
working so hard at following instructions and showing
whole body listening. Keep up the fantastic work Will!

Lennox A
For the focus you have demonstrated at your table
this term when completing learning tasks. We love
your creativity Lennox! Keep up the hard work. 

Parker S
For showing resilience when faced with challenges
within the classroom. Keep up the wonderful work
Parker.

Dylan B
For trying your hardest to complete all of your tasks.
Keep up the great work Dylan!

Massimo R
For the fantastic effort that you have put into your
handwriting this week. You have been determined
with the extra practice. Keep up the great work!

Mark J
For consistently showing that you are able to follow
instructions the first time. You are such a respectful
and responsible member of 2B. Well done Mark!

Maximus D
For committing to your work and completing your
learning tasks. I am so proud of how much your
dedication to your learning has grown this year, keep it
up Maximus!

Jackson C
For working hard on your maths learning to grow and
improve, well done Jackson!

Yvette S
For the kindness and respect you consistently show
to all members of our school. Well done Yvette!

Jacob A
For having such a positive start to Term 3 and being
respectful and responsible in all your learning. Well
done Jacob!

All of 3C
For welcoming new people into our classroom with
open and welcoming hearts. You should all be proud of
who you are becoming. Well done 3C.

Nada T
For starting the term with great enthusiasm. You
demonstrate excellent resilience as you are always up for
a challenge. You are a fantastic example of a St Mary’s
student. Well done Nada.

Indigo A
For beginning this term with a positive attitude. Your
behaviour and efforts this week have been terrific.
Well done, Indigo! Keep up the fantastic work. 

Jack M
For your enthusiasm during mathematics! It is so great to
see you challenge yourself with all the different
multiplication properties, and work outside of your comfort
zone. Keep it up!



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
4G

4L

5W

5G

5S

6W

6V

6L

Italian

P.E.

Visual Art

Performing
Arts

Science
& Digi Tech

Jasper S
For making a terrific start to the Term 3 by working sensibly at
in the classroom and engaging in lessons with enthusiasm. Also
for the tremendous progress you have made to enter into tasks
quickly and work sensibly. A great start to the term!

Jayden A
For a brilliant start to Term 3 by beginning each day with an open mind
and being ready to learn. It is wonderful to see your growth mindset
evident in your participation across all curriculum areas and making an
effort to show maturity in the way you engage with adults and teachers.
A fantastic start to the term. 

Max C
For your willingness to go the extra mile by asking insightful
questions, seeking support when required and staying on
task. You have consistently shown remarkable dedication to
your learning Max! Keep up the great work Max!

Henrik K
For effectively communicating what you need to succeed in your
learning. You have shown great self-awareness by expressing your
goals, challenges, and aspirations which demonstrates a genuine
commitment to your own growth and success. Well done Henrik!

William D
For approaching all learning tasks with a growth
mindset and resilience. Well done, Will!

Layla H
For consistently displaying respectful, responsible,
and safe behaviour in the classroom and on the
playground. Well done, Layla!

Lily G
For beginning Term 3 with a positive attitude and
embracing the spirit of discovery by being curious
and keeping an open mind about learning challenges.
Great job, Lily!

Will H
For working tirelessly to help with preparation for the
Art Show. Your attention to detail and work ethic is
invaluable when working on such a large, communal
project. Great work, Will!

Aurora B
For beginning Term 3 with a positive mindset and keeping
an open mind about learning challenges and sharing your
ideas in classroom discussions. Great work Aurora!

Kiera K
For consistently demonstrating and displaying a
respectful and caring attitude. Your work ethic is
something to be very proud of. Keep up the brilliant
work!

Charlotte M
For being a responsible and respectful member of our
classroom and for always giving great effort in all you
do. Well done Charlotte!

Luca M
For displaying a positive mindset to your learning and
wanting to improve. Well done Luca!

Jessica L
For being a responsible and respectful member of our
classroom and for always showing kindness to
everyone around her. You set an excellent example
for others to follow. Well done Jessica!

Lucas R
For being a respectful and active participant in our
classroom discussions and always going out of his
way to help others. Keep it up, Lucas!

Imelda B 
For the wonderful enthusiasm you continue to
demonstrate towards your learning especially throughout
your preparation for your Confirmation. Fantastic! 

Leo D 
For commencing Term 3 with great enthusiasm and a
fantastic approach to your learning. You are showing
respect and responsibility towards all in the class.
Keep it up Leo! 

Michael C 5S
For sharing your expertise with others and for being
fully engaged in all Italian activities, especially in
workshops. Fantastico, Michael! 

Violet H 6L
For your marvellous achievement in reaching the
State Cross Country championships and finishing in
the top 10 runners across Victoria. Awesome effort
Violet.

Leo C 4G
For your marvellous achievement in reaching the State
Cross Country championships and finishing in the top 80
runners across Victoria. Awesome effort Leo.

Kit PF
For displaying creativity and enthusiasm with your Ink
Blowing Art. Your design is colourful and unique..
Well done Kit!

Joseph B 1B
For being an enthusiastic Artist and working hard to
create your best work. Thank you for persisting with
challenges and for displaying pride in your creations.

To All St Mary's Students
For a wonderful start to Term 3. Your enthusiasm and
participation has been wonderful. Keep up the
fantastic work!

Beatrice N 3L
For your excellent contributions to our class
discussions and for your enthusiasm demonstrated
during your learning investigations. Fantastic work
Beatrice!

Millie N 2V
For completing wonderful work and for your
excellent responses related to your scientific
experiments. Well done Millie! 















Term Three
10 July - 15 September




Term Four
2 October - 14 December

*15-Dec is Staff Handover & is a student free day.

Term DatesTerm Dates
20232023



18 August
6 November

24 November
*15 December 

*Staff Handover

School ClosureSchool Closure
Dates for 2023Dates for 2023



Uniform ShopUniform Shop
HoursHours  

14th & 28th July
11th & 25th Aug
8th Sep

Open dates & times for Term 3 are as
follows

8.30-9.30am alt. Fridays

Orders can still be placed via email and
will be sent home with your children.
Any enquiries can also be emailed to

uniformshop@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au

mailto:uniformshop@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au










State Cross Country Championships



Last Thursday Violet H from Year 6, and Leo C from Year 4 competed in the State Cross
Country at Yarra Glen Racecourse. It was muddy in some parts of the track and there were
lots of kids competing at the event. There were athletes from all over Victoria competing. 



 Everyone who was competing had to get a bib prior to the race. I was number 375. 

There was a stand set up for athletes to warm up and warm down, run by Rebel Sport.
Before the race you got marshalled to the jockey room and that's when I started to get

nervous. 
The race started, and I was in the top 20 but I dropped back. It felt like I had a lot of

pressure in the final straight. The people that won are great runners and really fast. I tried my
best and had fun. I finished 77th. I hope next year I can go all the way to nationals.




































Written by Leo C









On Thursday the 13th of July, I participated in the State Cross Country Championships. This
event was held at Yarra Glen Racecourse. There were 84 official competitors in my race-

12/13- category. Overall It was a fantastic day and I finished 10th. I am so proud of my
achievements. I hope to take this achievement to the next level in the future. 



Written by Violet H 6L








Year 6 Bishop Visit
By Sofia N, Harminder C and Oliver G




On Wednesday, the 19th of July, Bishop Terry paid a visit to the Year 6 Confirmation candidates
at St. Mary’s. He went into further detail about the Confirmation process. Following that he

then gave the students a chance to talk amongst themselves and discuss what they thought all
the fruits and gifts were. Bishop Terry then explained the gifts and fruits of the Holy Spirit as
well as informing us on what each one represented. He then went on to teach us about the

dangers in the world, soon afterwards he told the Confirmation candidates about the outcomes
that can happen after doing addictive things like gambling, smoking, drugs, drinking and vaping.

He warned the students what could happen when taking these paths in your life.    



Shortly afterwards, the Bishop gave the candidates a chance to tell him their Saint names for
Confirmation, and he responded by telling the students what gift of the Holy Spirit they

displayed during their lives. Bishop Terry then said his goodbyes and wished the Confirmation
candidates good luck for their upcoming Confirmation on Sunday. In conclusion, this left the
students with reassurance on not only their Confirmation, but the next step in their Catholic

faith journey.



On the 13th of July the Literacy Enrichment and Shadow Judging groups were lucky enough to
be visited by the award winning author Kirsty Murray. She came early that morning and the
groups met in the library. Kirsty taught them writing techniques and educated the kids on the
CBCA judging criteria.

Kirsty first educated the kids on the judging criteria of the CBCA. For the Eve Pownall award
(Fiction Books) the judges looked for well researched facts, if the book engaged the reader and
so on. Kirsty shared her opinions about the books in the Eve Pownall category and told the
kids who she thought had good books. “Opal and Dart is definitely an honor book, if not the
winner” .

Next, Kirsty had everyone imagine the different elements including Fire, Water, Air and Earth.
Kids had to imagine themselves connected to these elements and then write a short piece about
an experience with one of those elements. Amongst the stories were; days at the beach, a
house fire or fishing in a river. After reading some of the stories we looked at why, when, where,
how and what to add depth and detail into our writing. Once we had inspiration from one of
Kirstie's book ‘Topsy Turvy World’, we set to each writing a small autobiography. Included was a
bike ride and a crazy airport ride.

Overall, the kids had a great time and learnt a lot about writing and the CBCA. Kirsty was a
great teacher, sharing her experiences and skills. Everyone would love to have her back. “I
learnt lots from her and really enjoyed it! ”said Aurelia, one of the students lucky enough to learn
from Kirsty.

Library News

Top Borrowers
Oliver W, PS

Isabelle M, PS
Mikayla B, PS

Savannah B, 3C
Finn F, 2M



In December last year Lucy
(4G) tried out for and was
selected in the Victorian
Sub-Junior Calisthenics
team. After five months of
weekly practises and hard
work Lucy flew to Brisbane
with her team mates,
coaches and chaperones
for the National
Championships. Lucy and
her team performed
beautifully and did their
families, coaches and state
proud. They won their
freearm and dance items
and came second overall.
A fantastic achievement.

Well DoneWell Done
Lucy!!Lucy!!





1st & 2nd February: Testing Days
for Years 1 - 6, 2024

more details will be provided towards the end of
Term 4.




(preps starting in 2024 will have different testing
days and will be communicated separately)




21st March: School Photos














